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‘GO AND MAKE DISCIPLES OF ALL NATIONS’ – MATTHEW 28:19  14TH MAY 2017 

Since my last prayer letter, the work with the young people’s groups has taken off. I am 
now working in two groups from the Peruvian Evangelical church. With some people from 
these groups, I have started a course called ‘Multiply: Disciples Making Disciples’, as well 
as meeting up for 1-2-1 discipleship with a number of girls. It has been exciting to see them 
grow in their walks with Jesus! Praise God for this encouragement, and please pray 
for continued commitment from the young people, and that they would continue in 
spiritual growth.  
 The work with the Christian Union is still going slowly, with three girls who come 
on a seemingly rotational basis. Last Friday we had two new prospective students visit us, 
who are hoping to start at the UNSAAC university, which is hopefully going to start next 
week. Jose (to the right of top photo) is a graduate who has been really committed to 
helping with the CU, and as of last Sunday he has been recognised as a student worker, 
which is another great encouragement!  Praise God for Jose and the other graduates 
giving up their time to serve the CU. Please pray for the UNSAAC university, that 
the CU would get started up there quickly, and that there would be many students 
excited to be involved and committed to the groups in both universities.  

At the end of May there is a group of American students coming to work with university students of one of the churches, until the 
end of August. We as the CU have been discussing with the church how they can help us in establishing the CU, and how we can help 
them in giving opportunities and making sure their work continues after they leave. We are thinking that this would be a good opportunity 
to start the English practice café,  particularly as many of these American students don’t speak Spanish. I have also been told of a Peruvian 
missionary couple working with students in the UNSAAC university, and they are interested to join with the CU. It seems there are many 
church groups and individuals working with university students here, and we are only now just beginning to hear about each other! We 
are still trying to win the trust of many church pastors, who are concerned because the CU is student-led and interdenominational. They 
would rather start their own church-led student small group within the universities, rather than joining the Christian Union.  Please pray 
for God’s guidance in all of these possible links and opportunities, and for unity, so that we can be a stronger witness within 
the universities, working together. Please pray also for relationships with the churches, that pastors would see the value of the 
CU and interdenominational work, and encourage their students to get involved.  

God has been teaching me recently a lot about his faithfulness, and simply waiting on him and trusting him to act. And He is so 
faithful! Praise the Lord for this! And pray that He would continue to remind me of this, writing this on my heart: 

Praise the Lord! I will thank the Lord with all my heart as I meet with his godly people. How amazing are the deeds of the 
Lord! All who delight in him should ponder them. Everything he does reveals his glory and majesty. His righteousness never 
fails. He causes us to remember his wonderful works. How gracious and merciful is our Lord! Psalm 111:1-5

 Great is His faithfulness 
 


